EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Thursday 29th May 2014
at 6.45p.m at the Stable Cafe, Lulworth Castle.
Councillors

Present:

Mr Graham Hemsley (Chairman)



Mr Matthew Barnes



Mrs Judith Jesty



Mrs Jenny Manuel



Mrs Fay Nuttall



Mr James Weld
In attendance:
Mr Roger Hills




County Cllr Mike Lovell




District Cllr Barry Quinn



PCSO Dave Brown




PCSO 





2 members of the public 



Mrs Julie Wright (Clerk)
1. Welcome from the Chairman

Mr Graham Hemsley welcomed all those present to the meeting and congratulated Cllr Lovell on his re-election.
2. Apologies
Apologies had been received from Mrs Val Blandamer.
3. Minutes
The minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 17th May 2012 were circulated prior to the meeting. The minutes were confirmed as an accurate record of that meeting. The minutes were signed by Mr Graham Hemsley. 
4. Camp Bestival

The Parish Council is represented on the Safety Advisory Group. Other representatives include the Police, Fire Service, District Council and Social Services. It is a positive group that sorts out problems quickly. Camp Bestival will be about the same size as last year 10,000 children and 10,000 adults.
The impact on the village is manageable at these numbers.

Any issues then please pass these onto Mr Hemsley and these will be taken forward to the next meeting.

No issues were raised.

5. Your views about a Village Bypass
The Parish Council a few meetings ago decided to have a discussion about the bypass and whether to give it up or continue to try to progress this. The Parish Council have been pushing for many years for a bypass so any unnecessary traffic can bypass the village e.g. going to West Lulworth. East Lulworth is in an unusual position of already having a road it could use as a bypass.

It was originally thought that the Army Road had all been transferred to County. An onsite meeting was held to discuss the layout at either end of the village if the Army Road did become a bypass. Following this County came back stating that they only owned half of the road (White gates to Whiteway Hill). The Army are willing to transfer it but County will not adopt the road unless the road is up to standard. The Army does not have the money to improve the condition of this road. No one has defined this standard and said how far below the required standard this road is. It is a better road than the one that goes through the village.
To take this forward the Parish Council invited Defence Estates and County to this meeting to take this matter forward. Mr James Weld has recently had a meeting with Army and could bring their view to this meeting.

The Parish Council would like to have a meeting with County to progress this. The cost for painting the white lines for the bypass would cost £10 -12,000 and the access to the village would be altered.

Is there a general consensus in the village that a bypass would be a good thing? It was agreed to have a discussion with interested parties to see what the Parish Council would do. Mrs Sally Weld and the Weld Arms were invited to a Parish Council meeting to discuss this issue. Mrs Weld can see the advantages of a bypass but it would require proper signage for the Castle, Churches, Weld Arms, The Old School etc..

View from the village:

Mr Pinnock who lives at St. Mary’s Cottage said that far too often they hear the screeching of cars braking, their wall has been taken down twice by vehicles and the neighbouring property has had their wall crashed into. The speed limit of 30mph is too high especially having the bends in the road. When the cafe and shop at the Castle is shut visitors are directed to use the Old School and Weld Arms. To walk along this road is dangerous as lorries use the road and Mr Pinnock has heard mothers screaming at their children to get in. To reduce the risk to people going to the Old School and Weld Arms a pathway has been made parallel to the road though there are steps at the end to negotiate. Walking across to the black gates - the visibility is reduced at this end of the footpath. All this traffic need not come through the village. A bypass would have Mr Pinnock’s support.
At the Weld Arms Corner cars do miss the bend and there have been accidents on this bend.
Mr Hemsley stated that the road seems to be in the same condition all along (owned half by County and half by Defence Estates). County have identified that the bypass would be easily achievable.

Action: 
County Cllr Lovell will arrange a site meeting. 
Mr Greenhalf reported that Highways need to resurface the road by the War Memorial.
6. Council Report including Finance by the Chairman
Mr Graham Hemsley gave a report on the Parish Council’s activities for the year. Firstly a few thanks to:
i)  
The Weld estate and James Weld for allowing us to use the board room for meetings and this venue for our annual meeting

ii) To District Councillor Barry Quinn and County Councillor Mike Lovell for attending our meeting and chasing up the Parish Council’s issues

iii) To the Police for their attendance at some of our meetings 

iv) Lastly to Julie for her work as clerk keeping our finance in order and ensuring that we operate within the rules and not least for filtering the hundreds of emails that we get these days, ensuring that we don’t miss the important ones.

As usual the Parish Council has met six times this year, once every two months and in between discussed more urgent matters by email.

The Parish Council has been trying to take forward the bypass issue with the involvement of our County Councillor and there is an agenda item to discuss tonight.

The Parish Council has attended several meetings with West Lulworth Parish Council, the army and Defence estates and the footpaths office from county to try and progress a footpath next to the road from East to West Lulworth – the original idea of running it south of the road on army land leased from the Weld Estate has foundered due to the very expensive security measures the arm would require.  

Currently under consideration is a path to the North of the road from near to Burngate farm to a few hundred yards before Gardeners cottage before crossing the road and proceeding on the Southern side of the road where the verge is wide enough. This route is asking a great deal from the Estate.

The Parish Council has set aside £500 to add to £1000 committed by West Lulworth Parish Council to pump prime grant applications etc.

Together with West Lulworth and Wool Parish Councils we continue to be represented on the Safety advisory Group for Best wall.

Chaired by Purbeck District Council and attended by our District Councillor, the emergency services, highways and environmental services, the group has evolved into a very effective problem solving forum.

One of the meetings is a table top exercise with what if scenarios and this year table top is going to be in connection with a mass evacuation from the site.

The housing needs survey, discussed at the last annual Parish meeting has been carried out and a report is anticipated (2 months) early June.

Finance Report:

The Parish council’s finances for this year have been audited and the procedures have been approved by the auditor on 14th May 2013.

The Parish Council operate on a precept of £3000 per annum and have not increased this from the previous year. We have kept within our budget this year total payment total payments this year are £1957.91.

On salaries pension payments

£1373

Insurance




  £225

Training




   
    £50

Email address



    
    £36

Rent





    £29.17

Subscription




    £88

The Parish Council is holding reserves for computers, footpath contribution and the possibility of paying election costs or a referendum. Next year’s precept will be £3000.

7. Comments/questions
No comments or questions were raised. 

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending the meeting.
There being no further business the Meeting closed at 7.20 p.m.

Signed .............................................

Dated: ........................................
(Chairman)
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